
Comments Arising From Councillors’ Surgeries with Parish Council Response 

Date Resident/Visitor Comment BWPC response 

Sept 2022 Concerns about HGV lorries driving 

down Free Street  

 

The sign is advisory not 

statutory. Planning & Highways 

Committee. 

 Who looks after the wildflower 

meadow at Pondside.  It is currently 

full of weeds. 

The Parish Council have just 

taken this on. Halls & Grounds 

Committee to explain 

maintenance schedule. 

 Can we consider access for a 

wheelchair/mobility scooter on to 

some of our open spaces?   

Planning and Highways 

Committee are discussing this 

matter. 

 Is there sufficient street lighting on 

Free Street? 

It is the standard spacing and 

allocation. Planning and 

Highways Committee 

 Can we look at a pedestrian section 

on the Upper High Street? 

Ongoing, with many public 

surveys already offered. 

Planning and Highways 

Committee 

 Great dissatisfaction with the Public 

toilets in Basingwell car park   

Concerns noted. Currently 

under investigation with WCC. 

Finance, Policy & Resources 

Committee/Full Council 

October 

2022 

Could we consider putting a few BW 

Matters in the shops in Swanmore 

and Waltham Chase? 

We don’t have additional 

printed copies available but 

could consider this 

(Community& Environment 

Committee) 

 The signage to the car parks is 

important 

This is planned and in hand by 

the Planning and Highways 

Committee liaising with WCC. 

 It is very annoying when the 

machines in the car park don’t 

work. 

Reported to WCC Parking 

Department (PC Office) 



 There is concern about not having a 

cash machine in the centre of the 

village. 

The Parish Council have written 

to the two major shopping 

outlets requesting an ATM at 

their site. 

 The last bus service from 

Southampton leaves at 4.25pm 

which is too early and there is no 

information about timings of return 

buses on the bus stops. 

Most information is now online.  

 Further concerns about illegal 

parking on the High Street – 

cameras suggested  

Parish Council have been told 

this is not possible by Winchester 

City Council. 

 Concern related to possible 

increase in housing 

Housing allocated by WCC 

under Local Plan 

 Yellow lines on Shore Lane These are in place and WCC 

provide enforcement. 

 Would like to have a haberdashery 

shop 

The Post Office has a well-

stocked supply of such items 

 Query whether Winchester know 

anything about the ex-garage site 

which is currently the Car Wash 

Planning and Highways 

Committee to follow this query 

up. 

 

 

 


